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BR04-15 Research project - Privatisation /outsourcing of Probation Service work – gender and union effects
We are writing to let you know that the Napo Officer and Officials group have agreed the go-ahead for the above project which will be led by academics from Queen Mary, University of London, and will look at the gender and union effects of the staff split, Transforming Rehabilitation and the union re-structure.

The research will be undertaken by Professor Gill Kirton BA MA PhD, Professor of Employment Relations, Queen Mary University and her colleague, Cecille Guillaume. The research interests of Gill Kirton are in the field of employment relations and her recent published work focuses on the roles and activities of women within trade unions; gender and race equality in employment; organisational diversity management. Cecille Guillaume is a French researcher, currently based at Queen Mary University as a Marie Curie research fellow. For the past 15 years, Cecille has worked on the issue of French trade unions and employment relations and previously worked as a union officer for a major French union. Her research work in the UK includes a comparative project on women and trade unions in British and French trade unions.

The project will run for roughly a year. Napo is not funding this research, but we will provide access to members and information. The first phase will be interviews with Napo Officers and Officials, gathering information, and contacting branches, initially interviewing Chairs or Convenors before doing more in depth work with those branches that can accommodate them. This would involve interviewing activists, holding roundtable discussions and if possible attending branch or workplace meetings. The aim will be to interview at least one person in each branch but time constraints will not allow for in depth work in each branch.
Later in the year, Gill and Cecille will design and carry out an online membership survey. They will also speak at the Women in Napo conference in June and will aim to have some preliminary findings (at least) by October to present to Napo at the AGM.

This is a fantastic opportunity for Napo, we will be able to benefit from this research at a time when the focus is on organising Napo in both the NPS and CRC, as the results will be helpful to us in our campaigns to recruit, organise and activate our members. The research will also be of interest to other trade unions that experience outsourcing and privatisation and we should be proud to be involved with something that will be so important to us as a movement.

We hope that you will be able to take part in the research, by being interviewed, attending a roundtable discussion or by completing the survey.

Sarah Friday                                                                                     Ian Lawrence
Napo National Official                                                                    Napo General Secretary
